# NASHVILLE METROPOLITAN POLICE MERIT COMMISSION MONDAY, JUNE 6, 2022

Police Merit Commission Members present: President Tom Crawford, Vice-President Ken Wendling, Secretary Dave Derbyshire, Member Jim Hays and Police Merit Commission Members absent: Member Linda Lawson. Town Councilmembers Present: President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Jane Gore, and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also present: Police Chief Heather Burris, Detective Mick Reddick, Town Manager Sandie Jones, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

### **COMMISSION BUSINESS**

# 1) CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by President Tom Crawford.

# 2) CONSIDER AMENDING VACATION POLICY

Police Chief Burris presented proposed changes to the Police Department's vacation policy: separate personal days and vacation days. One week vacation time after officers completed their academy. Discussion.

### 3) CONSIDER HIRING FULL-TIME OFFICERS

Secretary Derbyshire moved to approve the hiring of the two officers they had recently interviewed. The motion died for lack of a second.

Vice-President Wendling asked that they discuss the applicants in an executive session. Member Hays seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Vice-President Wendling then read aloud a prepared statement. Discussion.

# 4) ADJOURN

Secretary Derbyshire Member Hays moved to adjourn the meeting. Vice-President Wendling seconded the motion. President Crawford adjourned the meeting at 4:07 pm

Police Merit Commission President Tom Crawford

Date